Site Report — School Site — May, 2025

To: Superintendent Kasie Luke From: Ken Barbour, Perryville
and LPSD School Board Members
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Photos & Description of Activities and Events

Graduation for Our Seniors, Eighthgrader, Kindergarteners and Pre K. Also some pictures of a walk to the
Tsunami shelter on a sunny day.

Personnel Update

Faculty and staff worked hard to make learning a positive experience for all students.
Jean Barbour: Elementary Educator and Special Education

Eric Lancaster: Secondary Science and Math and Tech

Ken Barbour: Secondary ELA, Social Studies, Cultural Awareness

Audrey O’Domin: Preschool and Classroom Aide

Kaylynn Hobson: Classroom Aide

Mark Kosbruk: Cook

Ralph Phillips: Custodian

Kenisha Shangin: Temporary Maintenance and Night Gym

Classroom Highlights

Elementary — Jean Barbour
April 2025

Every student required to take the state test was able to complete their testing. The students
have also completed some of their End of Level tests and will complete those this week. Next
week all students will be taking the End of Year Literacy tests required by the state of Alaska.

The 2 upper-level reading groups have selected a novel to read for the remainder of the year.
Although they will be responsible for vocabulary and questions about the novel, the main
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goal is to give them experience reading a book for enjoyment. We continue to work on basic
reading skills in Kinder and first grade level. Last week we changed up our regular activities to
include a “Peep Day” and some Easter activities. The students also took a walk with Ms.
Kaylynn and Mr. Lancaster to the tsunami shelter.

Eric Lancaster — Secondary

Last month we got the whole school out for a beach walk and a walk up to the tsunami shelter on a
couple different nice days. All secondary science students are wrapping up the engineering
standards to complete their courses and all secondary math students have either completed or are
in the process of completing their End-of-Level tests.

April Preschool Update

Preschoolers have learned the letter Tt, Uu, Vv, & Ww. Alutiiq language is still thriving within
our everyday speaking and “no more in English” Were learning the names of animals and
weather in Alutiiq as well as simple commands and questions. We had a few participate in
our Easter Craft Event as well they enjoyed making themselves into a Easter Rabbit and well
as a few Chicks. Our last day of Preschool is April 25" which is also graduation day. Monday
April 21%, | let my class celebrate Easter. They made their own Easter baskets and Easter hats.

Ken Barbour

Snap meet and Prom was a great time for our students. We had all six of our high school
students and two of our middle schoolers attend. | have to say | think our students were the
best looking at prom. We are working hard to get the students to finish up their standards for
their classes. Graduation was a success and well attended with plenty of food for the pot
luck.

LSAC Activity

Perryville LSAC met on April 23rd.

Community Engagement

Graduation was April 25th with a pot luck and it was well attended.

Professional Development

All staff attended mandatory meetings.

Pupil % Attendance K-12

85% Attendance for the Month of April

Student and Staff Safety

No Safety Concerns at this time.

Other
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